
 
SURFSIDE QUILTERS GUILD GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

 

November 10, 2020 
 

Via Zoom Video Conference 
 

Called to Order at 10:00 a.m. by Mary Arter, President. 
 

Mary welcomed members and guests to the Zoom meeting. Special guest and charter 
member, Cecile Rogers, was warmly welcomed.  
 

Mary reminded participants of Zoom controls for the meeting.  
 

There were 79 people attending the video conference. Mary wished a Happy Birthday 
to the 14 members with November birthdays.  
 

The next board meeting will be held via Zoom on November 17 at 10:00 a.m. Guests 
are welcome. Let Mary know if you would like to participate and she will send you the 
Zoom information. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• Road@Home will be a virtual event to replace Road to CA in January. Classes 
are open now for registration. The deadline to enter the quilt contest is Nov. 23. 
There will be live stream judging. 
 

• There will be an estate sale in La Mesa of many sewing related items. The date 
and address were given in Saturday Stitches. 

 

• A “Sewcial” will be held on Wednesday, November 11.  
 
Sunshine and Shadows:  Katy Lillie broke her foot in several places and damaged her 
tailbone in a recent fall. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH: Janis Toman showed block #8 named “Spring Daisy.”  
 

PHILANTHROPY: Linda Chiu reported 250 quilts have been made since May. 
Recently 35 quilts have been donated to Dana Point Meals on Wheels and 25 to San 
Clemente Meals on Wheels.  The fat quarter sale raised $153. The committee 
received a thank you letter from the military for 3 quilts donated. 
 

WORKSHOPS: Deanna Garcia reported on workshops scheduled: 

• Pam Hadfield: Crazy Trees on December 9 and 10. 

• Brita Nelson: The Magic of Disappearing Blocks via Zoom in two parts: 
January 13, 2021, 9:30-12:30 
January 15, 2021, 9:30-12:30 
The cost is $40. Please send your check to Deanna Garcia. 



 

• Elizabeth Eastmond: The Merrion Square Quilt via Zoom in two parts.  
February 10, 9:00-12:00 
February 16, 12:30-1:30  
The cost is $40. Please send your check to Deanna Garcia. 

          Pattern must be purchased:  	http://payhip.com/OPQUILT 
For questions:  OPQUILT@GMAIL.COM 
 

 

PHD: Sheri Hill reported the group will not meet until January. Participants will have 
until then to finish their nine projects.  
 

PARLIAMENTARIAN: Monica Shafer reported on the proposed changes to the SQG 
ByLaws which were published in the newsletter. 
 

A quorum was confirmed. 
Motion was made by Maggie Bell to approve the changes. 
Motion seconded by Odette Osantowski. Voting was done with Zoom Poll.  
Motion passed. 
 

Monica thanked her committee: Jeanne Haynes, Linda Rigdon, Suzette Blake, Susan 
Ritschel, Maggie Bell. 
 

PROGRAM:  Vivien Hawker introduced our speaker for today, Yvonne Fuchs. Her 
topic was “Transparency Fabric Selection Tips and Tricks.” 
 

SHOW AND TELL: Mary presented slides as each maker described her quilt.  
Monica Shafer was the winner of the fat quarter drawing presented by Judy Nunn. 
 

DOOR PRIZE:  Mary announced Sandy Sullivan as the winner of the door prize, a 
Robert Kaufman charm pack, “On the Lighter Side.” 
 
 

Mary Arter ended the meeting with thanks to our speaker, Yvonne Fuchs. She 
thanked guests and members who attended the meeting today.  
 
The December 8 general meeting will be a Zoom presentation by David Owen 
Hastings. His topic will be “Exploring Nature with Paper and Stitch.” 
 
Adjourned at 11:23 a.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Deanne Meidell, Secretary	


